William Hobbs’ Letter to Commissioner E.D. Day, July 9 1838.
(The text below was typed from a photocopy of the original hand-written letter that Len Payne gave to Patrick Collins on 27.06.1994. Unfortunately Len did not notate his copy with reference data. Presumably the original is held at the Archives Office of NSW.)









Peels River July 9th 1838.

Sir,


I beg to acquaint you that about a month since I had occasion to leave Mr Dangar’s Station on the Big River for a few days on my return I saw near The Hut the remains of about thirty Blacks principally Women and Children. I recognised them as part of a Tribe that had been at the Station for some time and who had since they first came conducted themselves in a quiet and proper manner, on making enquiry I was informed that a party of white men had come to the station who after seeing them had taken them a short distance from my hut and destroyed nearly the whole of them.

I should have given information earlier but circumstances having prevented my sooner coming from the country.


I am,


Sir,


Your Obt Servant,


W Hobbs.

[addressed to]

E D Day Esq,

Police Magistrate,

Invermein.
